SPOKANE FALLS MONTESSORI
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  ◊   
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Summer 2024
	Teacher Appreciation Week 
Thank you all for your amazing generosity during Teacher Appreciation Week. We were spoiled by so many of you and it really feels good to feel so appreciated. A special thanks to the PTO who provided snacks, treats and pizza!

Updated COVID-19 Guidance

Recently, COVID-19 policies have been updated to a “return after 24 hours of no fever and symptoms are improving,” as is standard for most illnesses. It is recommended that individuals over the age of two mask for at least 5 days from the start of symptoms. If your child is under two or cannot wear a mask, it is recommended they stay home through the five-day period from the start of symptoms. Otherwise, if your child is fever-free for 24 hours, and can wear a mask, they may return within fewer than five days. Please continue to test your child when any symptoms below are present since we are still required to report positive cases. Please notify your child’s teacher if a test is taken. 
When to test and keep home:

Diarrhea (3 times); vomiting (2 times); sore throat, or fatigue that lasts longer than 24 hours; Cough; fever over 100.3; loss of smell/taste; or shortness of breath for any amount of time.

Conscious Discipline
Recently, all staff embarked on a three-part training series on Conscious Discipline. Conscious Discipline challenges traditional discipline techniques in that it requires the adult to first look inward and reflect on their own ability to self-regulate. Instead of demanding obedience, adults must first practice self-regulation, reframe how they perceive the intent of children’s behaviors, and use conflict as an opportunity to teach. It is then that children can comply. This method fits very well with Montessori concepts because it does not use punishments or rewards and believes that all individuals are responsible for their own behavior (self-discipline). Through connection and a deeper understanding of brain states and how they relate to self-regulation in both adults and children, children can grow and thrive. Through Conscious Discipline, the classroom becomes a “School Family,” where everyone practices self-regulation, staying connected during conflict, and maintaining positive relationships. For more information on Conscious Discipline and how to use concepts at home, please go to: Parents - Conscious Discipline
Hello from the PTO!
Our Bloomsday fundraiser was a great success raising $450! Thank you to everyone who donated items to sell, let us borrow coolers/tables/tents/etc, and BIG thank you to those who volunteered during the race! Immediately following Bloomsday, we were able to spoil our teachers a bit during Teacher Appreciation Week. Some of the things we've funded so far this year include a new sensory table for the Toddler Room, a dress up organizer, table and chairs, and we contributed to the new swing set for the Preschool! In addition, we are always open to assisting with funding for our teachers Montessori Certifications. If you would like to learn more about how you can get involved with the PTO or have any questions/ideas, please feel free to reach out to us at sfmspto19@gmail.com - we'd love to hear from you! Stay tuned for more fun stuff happening this summer including our annual summer BBQ that will take place in August. More details to come!

Rachael McKinney (Marley's Mom), President

Renee Bursch (Oakley's Mom), Vice President

Tes Anderson (Will's Mom), Treasurer 

Jenni Warren (Van's Mom), Secretary 

Parking Lot Safety Reminders
· Please do not leave children unattended in vehicles for any amount of time

· Please do not leave valuables in your vehicle

· Please do not leave your vehicle running

· Please ask unfamiliar people to wait outside the building and ask a teacher to let them in

· Please drive slowly in the parking lot

· Please do not allow children to run through the parking lot

Thank you for helping keep our school safe!

Facebook
Ask to join the private group, “Spokane Falls Montessori Parents and Teachers!”
	Upcoming Dates
July 4th
School Closed 
July 8th
Kindergarten Graduation Celebration 
11:00am-12:00pm
August 14-16

Compliance Week
School Closed 

August 22nd
End of Year BBQ
School Open
September 2nd
Labor Day
School Closed
September 27

Open House 

5:30pm-6:30pm

October 26th
Trunk or Treat 
6:00pm-7:00pm
November 5-7

Toddler Conferences

School Open
November 12-14

Preschool Conferences

School Open
November 28-29
Thanksgiving
School Closed
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	Teacher Spotlight

Each quarter a teacher will be chosen to highlight in our newsletter. Below is Rachel, a Co-teacher in the Infant room. 

How long have you worked at SFM? 
I have worked at Spokane Falls Montessori School for a little over a year now. 
What types of training/education/experience have you had in Early Childhood Education and/or Montessori? 
I have been working in the early childhood education field for over 2 years now, but have always had a special interest in working with children. I worked as a camp counselor and a babysitter for years prior to entering the ECE field. I also have about 2.5 years of college credits towards an ECE degree, and hope to go back to finish my degree in the coming years.
What do you love about teaching?
What I love most about teaching is knowing that all the little moments of support, encouragement, and direction I give my students might one day help them engage with the world or with themselves in a healthier, safer way. Being a consistent positive force in a young child's life is so fulfilling!
What is your most memorable moment at SFM?
My most memorable moment at Spokane Falls Montessori School was in the middle of the week during a fairly busy week at school. I had been shadowing a specific student for weeks and was starting to worry that my work would not make a difference. As I crossed class to redirect this student yet again, instead of continuing to exhibit the behavior, they noticed I was on my way and met me halfway at a safer place to work. Seeing a tangible example of how consistent redirection can support my students behavior over time was very impactful.
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	CHECK IT OUT!

Volunteer Time 

Did you know that in place of your annual 8 hours of volunteer time, you can sign up to bring 1 needed item per month from your child’s classroom? There are whiteboards placed near each sign-in area—check it out! Also, please see the Amazon Wish List Links below.

Preschool/Kinder:https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/2WND0CSWSLWG3?ref_=wl_share
Toddler:https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/3E2H7PZFKVLD4?ref_=wl_share
Infant:https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/4OCEVOX48912?ref_=wl_share
Leave-a-book-take-a-book Many of you have already taken the opportunity to check out the book bin on the table near the main entrance. This is a great way to spread the love of reading, and it’s open to all ages--children and adults! It has been empty for a while so please help us add to it add to it. Check it out!
Parent Resource Library Looking for some parenting tips or just want to learn more about Montessori? Check out our resource library located in the glass case near the front entrance. Some recently added books include, “Sign with your Baby,” “Building Parent-Teacher Partnerships,” “Toilet Awareness: Using Montessori Philosophy to Create a Potty Learning Routine,” and “Montessori for Every Family.” Please sign out each book as you check it out!


	Infant Classroom

Happy summer Infant Room parents!

We hope summer finds everyone healthy and happy this year. We are writing this letter to update you on:

1.       Infant-Room teacher Rachel is pregnant and due in early September.  She will be starting her maternity leave when she has her baby.  She is planning to be back to work in November/December. We are all excited to meet her new little one at the end of the year.

2.        As the summer progresses, we will see some of our infants transitioning into the Toddler Room and new infants starting in our classroom to take their spots.   We will miss all of our older children, but we are also excited about all of the things they will learn in their new Toddler environment.

3.       Please let us know of any vacations coming up.

Transitions: You may not know that we do not transition children based on age alone. We look at many developmental factors to determine when a child is ready for their next environment.  We look at the child to see if they are physically, socially, emotionally, and cognitively ready to be part of a larger environment. In our classroom, we consider a child physically ready when they are walking, weaned from a bottle, entirely self-feeding, able to drink their liquids from a cup on their own, and taking one nap a day. Likewise, we look at other areas of your child’s development to see if they are ready too.
Now for a little housekeeping…

1.       Please remember to wash your child’s hands when they come into the classroom in the mornings.

2.       Please make sure that all your child’s bottles are labeled with your child’s full name.

3.       All bottle nipples must have a cap even if they are in their backpacks.

4.       Please remember that your child’s backpack is for items that we teachers can use at school. Please don’t put personal items in the bag that is left here on school premises.   Only leave medications that you have filled out a form for. We can then put those medications in the appropriate medication box.

IN YOUR BACKBACK, PLEASE, DO NOT LEAVE:
1.       Diaper medications

2.       Lotions

3.       Teething tablets

4.       Nail files

5.       Nail clippers

6.       Scissors

7.       Money

8.       Adult Medications

9.       Tweezers

10.   Thermometers

 

Thank you for sharing your children with us. We enjoy them all so much!
	Toddler Classroom
Now that spring is here, we have already been enjoying plenty of fun outdoors. We will

soon be planting flowers and a small garden in our toddler yard and your toddlers will be

having a blast watering all the plants and watching them grow!

Hurray! Summer is just around the corner and we are gearing up for our summer

curriculum with many planned activities out in our toddler yard and our beautiful

campus! Some of the areas of focus are nature, science, language, self-help skills, and

fine and gross motor development. The toddlers will enjoy taking walks, washing our

cars and bikes, collecting rocks, sticks, feathers, and observing bugs and other animals.

We will be taking a close look at nature and its changes. Our curriculum will expand on

new experiences through language and practical life work to reflect the interests of the

children, allowing several opportunities for open-ended exploration and spontaneous

discoveries.

“There must be provision for the child to have contact with nature; to understand and appreciate the order, the harmony and the beauty in nature...That the child may better understand and participate in the marvelous things which civilization creates”.

Maria Montessori

CLASSROOM ASKS

We would like to ask our families if you have some plastic bags that we could have. I’m

sure you know what the plastic bags are for, and we would like to start a small indoor

garden with the egg containers. Also, if you have any crib sheets or pillow cases you are

no longer using, we would love to use them. 

JUST A FEW REMINDERS

Our doors open at 7am, with a drop-off no later than 9:30, unless otherwise discussed

and we promptly close at 5:30 pm.

We understand things come up and would like a courtesy call or text if there is going

to be a change to your child’s drop-off times or pick-ups. Please reference your parent

handbook for any late pick-up fees.

In closing, a quick reminder to:

- bring in sunscreen, if you have not already (with sun block form)

- replace winter spare clothing with spring/summer clothing

- bring in a swimsuit, water bottle, sun hat and towel for fun days in the sun and the

water

PLEASE LABEL ALL ITEMS

With as much independence and freedom with limits in our classroom, some of your

children change many times a day and clothes get mixed up. Labeling all items would be

extremely helpful for all. Thank you so much for your help!

We appreciate all ideas and suggestions, so feel free to speak to Chrissi. We look forward

to an enjoyable summer with our families!

With love always, Chrissi, Taylor, Georgia, Maddie, and Alondra 
	Preschool Classroom
It finally feels like summer and the preschool children are loving being outside! Over the past few months, they have been busy planting our gardens (and trying to keep the marmots from eating our flowers and seedlings), swinging on our new swing set, and kicking soccer balls around the yard. Inside, we have been learning about the ocean. So far, we have studied the levels of the sea, learned some new songs and stories (ask your child to sing the ocean song that goes “toot-too”—actually called, “The Waves of the Ocean”), and made ceviche with shrimp and crab! Those who dared to try the ceviche really liked it! In July we will be learning about dinosaurs and in August we will learn about the Solar System. It will be a fun summer (:
All parents and family members are welcome to join us for our annual celebration of our graduating kindergarteners (Roman and Tzibella) on Monday, July 8th at 11:00AM. We will have pizza, fruit, lemonade and cupcakes!  A sign-up will be placed on the sign-in sheet a couple of weeks before the celebration, so we know who to expect. Remember, you will NOT need to bring a lunch that day unless you do not want your child to eat pizza. 

Please remember to apply sunscreen to your child before or upon arrival at school and we will re-apply in the afternoon but our mornings are too busy to be expected to put sunscreen on 30 children! Also, if you have not already done so, please bring a water bottle labeled with your child’s name for the warmer weather. Also, be sure to check your child’s clothes bin and replace winter clothes with summer clothes. We will also be playing in the sprinkler pad next month. We will post a notice but when it is time, please bring a swimsuit, towel, and swim shoes. 
Thanks for sharing your wonderful children with us!
Ms. Julia, Ms. Kayla, Ms. Sundi, Ms. Kelly, Ms. Emily, and Ms. Mia


